
Delivering the 
Message 

With the celebration of Memorial 
Day recently, the school year 
drawing to a close, and the 
temperature warming, summer is 
unofficially here.   
        I am sure everyone that was 
able to enjoy the long weekend, 
did so and kept in mind the reason 
our country stands down for a day 
to remember those that gave the 
ultimate sacrifice.  I expect 
everyone in the unit can recall a 
family member, neighbor, or 
friend that remains in our 
thoughts and prayers.  The 
professional performance of the 
unit undoubtedly extends to these 
special occasions.  
        The unit has been busy for 
seven years now.  Just how busy 
is apparent in the amount of leave 
days many unit members have 
accrued.  We’ve been fortunate 
over the years in that the services 
have allowed us to retain days in 
excess of 60 at the end of each 
fiscal year.  That policy will end 
at some unforeseen date and each 

individual must be prepared and 
not allow the excess days to get 
out of hand.  Everyone needs to 
plan leave throughout the year, 
most importantly, to spend time 
with their families and recharge 
their energy.  Secondary, not to 
lose days (and money) earned 
over years of hard work.  Take 
the time, you all deserve it. 
        Fayetteville and Fort 
Bragg isn’t nearly as warm as 
many of the places we go on a 
recurring basis.  Regardless, the 
weather in and around eastern 
North Carolina can be 
dangerous without appropriate 
precautions.  Continue to take 
care of yourselves and your 
family and friends, so everyone 
enjoys the summer and remains 
healthy. 
        The unit is beginning to 
benefit from the increased size 
and the retention of outstanding 
Troop leadership.  Deployment 
tempo has slowed somewhat 
from a year ago and local 

training events are increasing 
in complexity and frequency.  
The broader scope is paying 
off across the board.  The 
people and units we support 
continue to comment on our 
performance and more 
Soldiers, Sailors, Airmen, and 
Marines are applying to 
become a JCU communicator.  
As the unit recruits quality 
families and we retain the 
culture that has set the unit 
apart from all others, JCU 
will be a difficult place to 
leave. 
        Thanks to all for what 
you do and stay safe. A 
special thanks to a departing 
Troop Commander. Thanks to 
Mike & Jane McKlveen for 
all you’ve done for the unit. 
 
         ~ Jack Arnold 

Message from the Commander 

The Special Operations 9th 
Annual Golf Tournament was 
held on May 16, 2008 at 
Carolina Lakes Golf Course. 
The tournament was a huge 
success. We had 18 Vendors 
sponsor this years event. The 
day started with rain in the 
forecast, but ended up being a 
very nice day. A special 
thanks goes out to Steve Long 
and Todd Petzel for their 

outstanding coordination and 
a r r a n g e m e n t  o f  t h e 
tournament. The event kicked 
off around 8:30 AM and after 
a hard day of golfing, lunch 
was served by PJ Mac’s BBQ. 
An abundance prizes and gifts 
were raffled off after lunch. 
Whether their number was 
called during the raffle or not, 
I think everyone went home a 
winner and all participants 

had a great time. There were 
several other volunteers, 
thanks to you all. Whether it 
was Purchasing food and 
drinks or driving a beverage 
cart, your help was greatly 
appreciated. Pictures of the 
tournament can be found on 
the JCU website. We are 
already looking forward to 
next year. 

                          ~ Todd  

SOCA Golf  Tournament 
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As summer weather heats up, so 
does the pace of the schedule in A-
Troop.  The team members forward 
co n t i n u e  t o  i mp ro ve  t h e 
communication capabilities at their 
respective sites.  The mission team 
has been extremely busy with the 
i n t r o d u c t i o n  o f  a  n e w 
communications platform.  They 
will be busy for some time with the 
testing and evaluation the new 
equipment to ensure it meets all 
requirements.  With all their hard 
work A-Troop continues to live up 
to the motto of “DOD’s Finest 
Communicators.”   
As always, there have been many 
moving parts throughout the 
month.  Augie Marks graduated 
from the U.S. Navy’s Leading 

Chief Petty Officer Leadership 
Course in Dam Neck, Virginia.  
Jared Schaffer and Jeremy Jenkins 
are still at Fort Gordon, Georgia 
attending ANCOC and BNCOC 
respectively.  They are both 
scheduled to be home early in 
June.  Anthony Melby graduated 
from the U.S. Army Basic Airborne 
School, while Carlos Calvo is 
currently honing his falling abilities 
in week two of the course.  Roy 
Campbell, Stan Sweeney, and Jay 
Baker graduated from the 82nd 
Airborne Division Advanced 
Airborne School and have earned 
the right to join an elite group of 
Jumpmasters.   
 Lastly, I would like to 
take an opportunity to once again 

thank the families for supporting 
their loved ones.  
                      ~ Jay Baker 

2008. We are ready for Jamey to get back to 
work so we can work the sympathy weight off 
of him. On 1 May our very own Marcus Lewis 
had his 31st birthday and decided not to tell 
anyone. Did you actually think we wouldn’t 
find out? Gary Rose was promoted C-Troop 
fashion in Miami, FL during a recent exercise 
to the rank of Technical Sergeant. He still 
owes us a round. Ed Schlade is our most 
recent grad of Static Line Jumpmaster School 
and continues to make us proud. Jeff Carlson 
and Chris Lewallen are in JM School and 
“Rock Star” Ramsey Brown is at the Basic 

The Troop welcomes James Jordahl from A-Troop 
and Derrick Hollingshead from D-Troop. Your 
addition to the team brings valuable experience and 
will only make the Troop stronger. And now the 
goodbye…Tom Marino is officially a civilian. His 
last day as a “green suiter” was 31 May 2008, but 
he continues to serve JCU as a contractor working 
in SYSCON. Tom, the unit appreciates your hard 
work and dedication over the last 4 years and 
wishes you the best of luck in your civilian 
endeavors.  
Jamey and Angie Slife are the proud parents of a 
baby boy named Caleb Andrew born on 11 May 

Airborne School in Benning. Good luck to you 
and we’ll see you after graduation.       
In addition to forward commitments and 
mission requirements, we continue to train 
hard and May capped off our 4th  exercise in 6 
months. This training will continue and only 
make us better on the battlefield. Keep up the 
good work fellas.   
 
                                          ~ Jake  

and thanks for a job well 
done.  Please congratulate 
Michael Williams when you see 
him for earning the Distinguished 
Honor Graduate and Iron Airman 
award while attending the Air 
Force Leadership Course.  I 
would also like to congratulate 
Troy Zimmerman on getting his 
coveted 6th jump.  Speaking of 
jumping, Vic Vinnedge will be 
attending the Army Basic 
Airborne Course this month. 
Third times a charm Vic.  May 
was obviously a busy month for 
B-Troop yet we still had time to 
do some good training with Matt 
Jeffcoat’s team at the wind 
tunnel.  June looks like it will be 

just as busy as May.  With said I 
would like to thank all B-Troop 
family members for supporting 
our team.  Have a great summer.   
                            ~ Bryan 

First and foremost I would like to 
thank Mike McKlveen and his 
family for their support of the 
unit for the last 6 year.  Mike and 
Jane and their two daughters will 
be moving to Europe yet they 
will be sorely missed.  Mike’s 
going away luncheon will be held 
at the Mash House on 6 
June.  Anticipated start time is 
around 1130.  My name is Bryan 
Hargrove and I will be taking 
over for Mike.  My wife Shanna 
and I are looking forward to 
meeting all of you very 
soon.  We had Paul Hays, Casey 
Mues, Adam Groves and Jeremy 
Bloom all return from forward 
rotations.  Welcome home to all 
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Left; Roy Campbell always 
wanted to be in the Army and 
when he forgot his headgear at 
JM school, he got the chance 

“Navy Strong” 

Below; Members of C-Troop pose 
for a photo-op during the range 

Right; B-Troop guys in the 
wind tunnel 

Below; OPS guys always eating 



I’d like to start of this month by 
introducing myself. My name is 
Stacey Lewis and I have assumed 
temporary responsibility of D-troop 
f o r  t he  d ur a t i on  Ca r l e en ’ s 
deployment. I want to wish her the 
best, I know she will do great things 
overseas as she does here. I’m sure 
everyone knows that we are busy but 
there are a few items of interest that 
warrant mentioning. Vincent Olshove 
graduated the Basic Airborne Course 
this month. He is excited about 
coming off of “leg” status and was 
even able to squeeze in his first unit 

jump this month. Both he and 
Adam Kelley graduated the 
Corning TS-LAN-500 fiber 
optic course. Adam got lucky 

and attended school in California. 
Vince, not so much; he stayed right 
here in the great state of North 
Carolina. But I would like to extend 
my congratulations out to both of 
them on their accomplishments. The 
rest of the month has not been 
formally educational but the Troop 
has been doing tremendous things. 
Those things have been recognized 
by people outside our organization. 
Jeff and Ameer continue to perform 
exceptional ly wel l  on the ir 
deployments and will leave a lasting 
mark of excellence on the vast 

amount of projects they are completing overseas once they 
return. Locally, we have had a major piece of technology 
hit our front doorstep and each and every one of our folks 
have contributed to it’s inception to our unit in some 
shape, form or fashion. Besides that, which is plenty, we 
had a chance to go to the range and qualify on our 
weapons. Everyone had a great time. The grand prize goes 
to Jerry Dover, he shot one point 
under perfect on the scoring 
table! Well, until next month, 
that’s about all I have. I want to 
thank all of the spouses for the 
support you provide to your 
husbands and wives that allows 
them to do the great things they 
do. It truly amazes me and I 
couldn’t be more proud to work 
alongside such a great group of 
professionals.           ~ Stacey 

Commandant’s list but also received the ANCOC 
P r o f e s s i o n  o f  A r m s  a w a r d  f o r 
leadership.  Congratulations Jason, job well 
done.   Since Jason had completed all of his 
required military training he went to Virginia to 
reacquaint himself so that he can start getting 
into the rotations.  I am sure that Sam Stanley 
will be extremely happy to see Jason pulling 
some rotations.   Both Chad Lewis and Scott 
Bachand were notified that they will actually be 
promoted on June 1.  Congratulations to both of 
them on finally being able to pin on the well 
deserved promotion.   Scott Capan and Dan 
Orrvick have both joined E Troop and were 
immediately thrust into preparing for the 
upcoming course that will start on July 
8th.    Sergio Hernandez was able to complete his 
Airborne Safety NCO duties that probably 
should have gotten him extra credit since there 
were 5 or 6 “Cherry” jumpers on the 19th. Sergio, 
Adrian, Bryan and Scott Bachand also 
participated in Range activities in May.  I am 
sure that they are all happy that the decision was 
made to cancel the night shooting due to the 
storm.  Lightning and hail are not exactly a good 
combination to have when you are laying out on 

the open ground with a rifle in your 
hands.  Shannon Hook, Rob Barnard and 
Vince Sola have been extremely busy all 
month.  They started the month TDY to 
Boston to learn about Wireless 
technologies.  The good news was that they 
all returned without any incidents that 
required the police.  They immediately began 
preparing for a 2 week course that is starting 
n early June.  The end of May will be very 
interesting since all of us, except for Scott 
Capan and Dan, will be going to Kansas City, 
MO together.  I know that all of us have 
never been TDY together before and 
spending an entire week together will 
undoubtedly provide some interesting 
stories.  Finally E Troop has crowned its first 
Biggest Loser.  Shannon Hook has been able 
to lose over 40 pounds.  I have included 
pictures that show Shannon in October 2007 
and April 2008 to show the amazing 
differences.  I always knew that Shannon was 
a loser, but I had no idea that he was the 
biggest loser.    
                                             ~ Tony 

It is really hard to believe that May is already 
behind us, it seems like the year just started and 
yet we are almost half way through the year.  This 
was an exciting month for E Troop 
personnel.  Scott Bachand not only completed 
Airborne training in early May he was able to 
complete his “CHERRY” airborne operation on 
the 19th of May.  Naturally to make sure that Scott 
could take his mind off being nervous I showed up 
to snap as many pictures as I could to capture this 
momentous occasion. Bryan Fooshee ensured that 
all of Scott’s important pockets were filled with 
unwrapped cherry fruit filled pies to help soften 
his landing.   It was a beautiful day for the jump 
and Scott was all smiles carrying his chute off the 
landing zone.  Both Gama Rodriguez and Bryan 
Fooshee were able to go to Virginia and get a few 
days of orientation which will inevitably help 
them prepare for their first rotation.   Scott 
Bachand really had a very busy month. He 
immediately went from airborne school to a week 
long trip to Boulder, CO with Mike 
Martinez.  Adrian Williams completed a rotation 
and was relieved by Mike Martinez.  Jason 
Proskovec returned from ANCOC in late April 
where he graduated not only on the 

bear the thought of leaving such a 
great group of people (JCU). John 
Vasquez returned from deployment 
and is trying to decide what his career 
path will look like, we will keep 
working on him to stay down to the 

We welcome Mr. Sullivan aboard as 
Civil Service employee, he started 27 
May 2008. We will be welcoming 
Tom Marino aboard as a contractor on 
3 or 4 June 08, he recently separated 
from the service and just could not 

last possible second, he is incredibly 
talented and would be a great 
loss.  And like all other sections we 
are busy, busy, busy. Hope everyone 
had a great Memorial Day 
Holiday.          ~ Bill 
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Right; Shannon Hook is crowned  
E-Troop’s Biggest Loser 



Summer is almost here and the majority 
of our little hero’s (children) will begin 
enjoying their summer vacations.  S&T 
would like to be the first to say thanks to 
all of them for what they do and the 
support they give us, their parents. 
THANKS!  As for SOROC news, class 
01-08 is almost done!  The class has 
finished the academic portions of training 
and is now engaged in a culmination 
exercise that will reflect what they’ve 
learned over the past five months.  The 
class also took their final PT test this past 
week and everyone has improved 
considerably since 1 Jan.  In particular, 

some students have 
shown more than a 42% 
increase in what they 
accomplished day one to 

what they accomplished on 28 May. 
 FANTASTIC JOB!  I would also like to 
thank the class for their participation in 
Habitat for Humanity on 17 May.  Their 
contribution to this charity not only shows 
their willingness to contribute to their 
local community but their eagerness to 
dedicate their personal time to help those 
in need.  Thanks for everything you do 
Federally and Locally!  In addition to all 
that the class does, the S&T office 
continuously supports all the training the 
Troops do.  S&T has been out in the four 
winds this past month supporting unit 
jumps, training in Florida, Virginia, and 

Georgia. In addition, we continually get 
classes scheduled for unit members in all 
facets of communications, military or civilian. 
 Good Job Jason, Ken, Steve, and you too Mr. 
McKnight.   
     Lastly, we would like to say welcome to all 
of our new family and friends!  Welcome 
aboard SPC Jones, SSG Sleuth, PO1 Espersen, 
PO1 Kusy, Gunny Garcia, SSgt Hogan, PO1 
Vega, and SCPO Keller.  SFC Jenkins will be 
attending Class 02-07 too, he had to leave 
early to attend ANCOC.  Just to clarify, he 
didn’t fail out!  J/K 
 
SOROC Graduation is at 1400 on 2 July 2008. 

                            ~ Jack 
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 ? 
RETRO JCU  This section features a current 

Unit member. It is a look back  
before all of those military 
regulations, haircuts and 

discipline. Stay tuned for the 
answer posted in next months 

edition. 

Left; SOROC Class 01-08 during their 
volunteer work for Habitat for Humanity 

Above; The S&T crew hard at work at the 
JCU range 
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Look who just dropped in! 

GySgt Jamey Slife and Angie are the proud 
parents of  Caleb Andrew Slife. Caleb was 
born on May 11, 2008 at 11:42 AM in the 

Womack Army Medical Center. He weighed 
in at 8 lbs. 15 ozs. and was 20” long.  

ANNIVERSARIES 
Dutch & Rhonda Broussard 1 JUN 
Mike & Kelly Runk  2 JUN  
Bryan & Brandy Fooshee  3 JUN 
Chuck & Kris To   5 JUN 
Rufus & Pamela Messex  5 JUN 
Ulysses & Damarys Matias Otero 9 JUN 
Tony & Kathy Gillespie  9 JUN 
Scott & Yvonne Capan  14 JUN 
Ed & Megan Schlade  15 JUN 
Stan & Marlena Sweeney  16 JUN 
Jim & Martine Morris  17 JUN 
Vincent & Katherine Olshove 18 JUN 
Jeff & Sondra Carlson  18 JUN 
Mike & Jane McKlveen  19 JUN 
Jesse & Esther Casari  23 JUN 
Pablo & Griselda Guerra  26 JUN 
Tim & Commalitha Holton 27 JUN 
Jim & Jenn Wagner  28 JUN 
Victor & Meyvi Guerra  29 JUN 

If you have not visited the JCU website recently, this is 
to inform you of the many changes that have happened 
over the past few months. The site has been given a little 
tender loving care and much needed improvements. This 
has all been made possible by the outstanding efforts of 
Mike and Jane Mcklveen. Some of the new features 
include photo albums, new JCU store with PayPal 
capability, and an updated calendar of events. The new 
baby photos have now been placed in an album layout. 
We have also made a lot of new changes to the 
recruiting page including a media player for the 
recruiting video. Another big change to the site is the 
overall visual appeal. Check out the exciting graphics 
and I think you will see a drastic improvement.   
 
Another new feature of the site is a message center in 
which you can send and receive private messages to 
other members that are registered on the site. Currently 
Mike is busy working to establish a Forum for the FRG 
and Alumni pages. Keep checking back often as we are 
not quite sure yet when the Forum will be up and 
running.  
 
Everyone involved with our website hopes that you will 
be very pleased and will return to the site often to check 
on its progress. Again, a big THANK YOU to Mike and 
Jane for a job well done.  
                                                      ~ Todd Spencer 

New look for www.jcuonline.org  

Ladies Softball Game Schedule 
All games are played at Ritz-Epps Field by 
the 82nd Airborne Division Headquarters. 
Details of the team will be posted in next       

months edition. 

 3 June @ 7:15 PM 
 4 June @ 6:15 PM 
 17 June @ 6:15 PM 
 18 June @ 6:15 PM 

The JCU Softball Team is currently 
undefeated at 18-0. Our Softball team always 
does well each year and this year will be no 

exception, best of luck to them in the 
playoffs starting on June 9th. 

The proud tradition of   
JCU Softball 



At a recent Airborne OP we had several folks 
get their 6th jump. This is considered their 
Cherry jump in the Airborne world because it is 
their first jump back from their basic Airborne 
school where they had it easy! Traditions vary 
by Troop however, most cherry jumpers usually 
jump with some sort of cherry ingredient on 
them. Whether it be a whole cherry pie stuffed 
down the front of their shirt or a cherry turnover 
or canned cherries with juice dumped in their 
cargo pockets, the experience is one we don’t 
want them to forget. There is even a bright 
cherry red helmet that circulates among the 
troops, so that everyone will know their status 
“or at least, steer clear of them as they make 
their descent”. Congratulations to our newest 
brothers from the sky. 

Cherries everywhere “not anymore” 

A day at the range 
Recently JCU had a fabulous day at the rifle range courtesy of 
the Selection and Training section. It started out with overcast 
skies, rained a little and then turned into a 150 degree day. All 
went well and nobody shot anyone else and we all came home 
safely. We have some excellent shooters and we also have 
some that could use a 1,000 meter zoom scope. All in all the 
day went well, below are some pictures from the day. 
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Above; Carl Eby gets 
rigged up for his first real 

jump 

Right; Bryan 
Fooshee loads up 
some cherry pies 

into Scott Bachand’s 
cargo pockets 

Below; Troy 
Zimmerman takes a 

rest break before 
making his 6th jump  

Above; Ken Garrison monitors the 
firers from the tower control room. 
Below; Jim McKnight rods Augie 

Marks off the range as a safety 

Left; Rick Cross gets a bead on his target 

Below; Todd Petzel was 
promoted to 1SG for the 

day 

Above; Vanessa Moak and Kelvin 
Pontoo discuss their plan of attack 

to kill all the targets 
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GySgt Mark Garcia & wife Camelia, Children: Mark & Gabrielle (Awaiting SOROC Class 2-08) 
Mr. Victor Guerra & wife Meyvi, Children: Victor & Victoria (OPS) 
SSgt Seth Hogan & wife Amanda, Child: Alexis (Awaiting SOROC Class 2-08) 
ET1 Jerome Kusy (Awaiting SOROC Class 2-08) 
IT1 Marlon Vega & wife Rose, Children: Kelly & Katherine (Awaiting SOROC Class 2-08) 
ITCS Allen Keller (Awaiting SOROC Class 2-08) 

TSgt Tom Marino JUN 04 - JUN 08 (C-Troop) 
ETC Mike McKlveen & wife Jane, Children: Harriet & Josephine JAN 02 - JUN 08 (B-Troop) 

Answer to last months RETRO JCU ? (did you guess correctly?)  
The picture from last month is none other than Marlin & 
Amy Waldron. This RETRO picture was taken of us in 
the 3rd grade at Summersille Elementary School in 
Jacksonville NC.  We were in every class together since 
Kindergarten.  This particular picture was at our 3rd 
grade field day.  Don't know if you remember those or 
not but that was near the end of the school year when you 
went out and did all those crazy contests and won those 
retarded red, blue and green ribbons. Thanks to Marlin 
and Amy for sharing a part of their lives with us. 

Left; Everyone’s 
a joker when it 

comes to 
catching 1SG 
Spencer in an 
embarrassing 

moment 

Below; If you have noticed, every time MAJ Kaloostian gets a picture taken 
he always gives a thumbs up. I always thought there was something out of 
place and the picture below proves it. His thumb against a normal thumb 

It has been a very good six (plus) years in the unit.  Although Jane, Harriet, 
Josephine, and I are excited about our next tour of duty we will miss the good 
friends that we leave behind.  Thank you to the fellas that have worked, and are 
working hard to have a direct impact on the global war.  Thank you to the families 
that have supported your husband, wife, father, mother, sister, or brother, so that 
he or she can focus on the important work they need to get done.  The most 
amazing thing about this unit are the people and families in it. No matter what we 
have thrown at us we get the job done with heart, tenacity, and professionalism 
that is unmatched anywhere in the DOD.  You have all tolerated more than your 
share of hardship; thank you for your service.  If for whatever reason you find 
yourself unlucky enough to be traveling through Naples Italy in the next three 
years please do not hesitate to give us a call or send me a message on 
www.jcuonline.org. Peace out!! - Mike, Jane, Harriet and Josephine 

Above; The  McKlveen family 
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    Meet the SOROC’ers of  Class 01-08 
Name: Travis Jenkins    
Service / Rank: SFC 
Enlisted:  23 May 1990 
Birthday: 22 May 1973 
Spouse name: Lakecia 
Children:  Tia, Nyasia & Trevor 
Hobbies: Basketball, Football, Traveling, 
Previous Assignment:  1ID, 2BDE, 1-7 FA 
Goals/Expectations: To retire from the Military and provide a comfortable living for my Family 

A look back at past SOROC classes to see who 
is still in the unit today.  

From class 02-97, only Steve Trevino remains 
in JCU today.  

 

SOROC Class 02-97  
Warriors Still Standing 

Name: Kelly Pond 
Service / Rank: USN / IT2 
Enlisted:  21Feb 2000 
Birthday:  11 Sep 1978 
Hobbies:  At this time SOROC is my only hobby. 
Previous Assignment:  NCTAMS Rota Spain 
Goals/Expectations: Finish degree and to just keep learning 

Name: Howard Write  
Service / Rank: USMC / SSgt 
Enlisted:  Jul 1999 
Birthday: 23 Jan 1981 
Hobbies: Off roading, motorcycle riding, fishing, cake baking, little people tossing, lawn mower rac-
ing, shooting guns, drinking beer, and bowling 
Previous Assignment:  1st MSOB 
Goals/Expectations: To grow out my mullet 

Name: Leonard Heller 
Service / Rank: USMC / Cpl 
Enlisted: 26 Jun 2005 
Birthday: 31 Aug 1986 
Hobbies: Exercising, changing oil in my Jeep every 3,000 miles, barbequing 
Previous Assignment: Marine Forces Reserve New Orleans, LA 
Goals/Expectations: Learn as much as I can and attend field radio operator school 
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Mark your calendars for these important dates 

15 June  Fathers Day     Send your father a Lowes gift card, take your husband to Lowes 
11 July  JCU Change of Command    PPF 1300-1400 
14 July  JCU Spouse Lunch    Staff Annex 1130-1330 
1 August  JCU Annual Summer Picnic   Fantasy Lake– Hope Mills 1000-1900 
24 October 12th Annual JSO 10K Run / 5K Walk  Pike Field 0700-0900 
11 December Children’s Christmas Party gift wrapping  JCU Classroom 1300-1700 
12 December Annual JCU Children’s Christmas Party  Location-TBD 
13 December 28th Annual JCU Holiday Celebration Party  Holiday Inn Bordeaux 1800-0100 

BIRTHDAYS 
Lawrence Burguess 1 JUN 
Jacob Carlsen  1 JUN 
Michael Foy  2 JUN 
Lauront Pepin  6 JUN 
Charles Churchwell 7 JUN 
Dana Roberson  9 JUN 
Todd Spencer  10 JUN 
Joshua Espersen  11 JUN 
Clifford Varnadoe 11 JUN 
Abey Torrez  12 JUN 
James Drennan  12 JUN 
Calvin Delaware  12 JUN 
Randy Amsler  12 JUN 
Michael Kontio  15 JUN 
Greg Bogyo  15 JUN 
Jeremy Pinkelman 17 JUN 
Glenn Staples  18 JUN 
Linda Haymans  18 JUN 
James Slife  19 JUN 
Victor Guerra  20 JUN 
Todd Brown  22 JUN 
Morgan Smario  26 JUN 
Travis Knutson  28 JUN 
Bryan Hargrove  29 JUN 
Joseph Miller  30 JUN 
Jason Tolle  30 JUN 
Steven Powell  30 JUN 

June Promotions, Awards & Special Occasions 

Basic Airborne School Graduates 
SSgt Scott Bachand (E-Troop) 
IT1 Anthony Melby (A-Troop) 
SrA Vincent Olshove (D-Troop) 
IT1 Joshua Espersen (Awaiting SOROC 02-08) 

Air Force Promotion 
SMSgt Jim Morris to CMSgt (G-Troop) 
SSgt Scott Bachand to TSgt (E-Troop) 
SrA Jeff Huffman to SSgt (D-Troop) 

Jumpmaster School Graduates 
MSgt Del Walker (OPS) 
SFC Jerry Baker (A-Troop) 
SSgt Ed Schlade (C-Troop) 
SSG Stan Sweeney (A-Troop) 
ETC Vic Kouw (OPS) 
ET1 Roy Campbell (A-Troop) 

Marine Promotion 

GySgt Chad Lewis to MSgt (E-Troop) 

COL Arnold re-enlists SSgt Derek Hollingshead 
on 12 MAY 08 

COL Arnold promotes MAJ Mike Parsons 
to the rank of Lieutenant Colonel at a 

ceremony on 22 MAY 08. OK, it’s his son 
Sam; he just looked better in the picture 

than his daddy. LTC Parsons’ date of rank 
was 1 MAY 08 



P.O. Box 70239 
Fort Bragg, NC 
28307-5000 

Visit us on the web! 
www.jcuonline.org 

Phone: (910) 243-0469 
E-mail: spencert@jdi.socom.mil 

"DoD's Finest Communicators" 

Joint Communications 
Unit 

Position     Name                               Work Home 
Commander   COL Arnold (Jack)  243-0200  485-4529 
CSM   CSM Givens (James)  243-0201  977-3441 
XO   LCDR Hill (Nick)  243-8850  678-0209 
Unit 1SG   1SG Spencer (Todd)  243-0469  423-5644 
OPS Officer   MAJ Pishock (Joe)  243-0524 273-3879 
Ops SGM   SGM Watts (Ronny) 243-2439 230-8073 
A-Troop SGM   1SG Leach (Chris)  243-1321  480-1118 
B-Troop SGM   SFC Hargrove (Bryan) 243-4079  483-0231 
C-Troop SGM   SGM Adcox (Mike)  243-0115  499-2541 
D-Troop OIC   MAJ Himebrook (Les) 243-2302      498-9108 
D-Troop Chief   ETC Nichols (Carleen) 243-0439  424-1805 
E-Troop OIC   Mr. Gillespie (Tony) 243-1217      875-1045 
E-Troop SGM   SFC Proskovec (Jason) 243-1465      868-7761 
G-Troop OIC   Mr. Tingen (Bill)  243-0291      437-5970 
G-Troop NCOIC   SMSgt Morris (Jim) 243-1047 717-8334 
SOROC NCOIC   1SG Nichols (Jack) 243-0577      424-1805  
JCU FRC     Mrs. Marsha Spencer    423-5644 
Social Worker   Mrs. Wanda Crawford   396-7489 
Chaplain     CH Tom Solhjem     243-1224 
JSOC FRG     Mrs. Agnes Adamczyk   243-2626 

LEADERSHIP THAT CARES 

                                            JCU FRG Key Callers 
JCU FRC  Marsha Spencer  423-5644 marshypooh@aol.com 
A-Troop:   Kim Leach   480-1118 dawgs2win@embarqmail.com 
B-Troop:   Renee Hays  436-2172 rlhays01@yahoo.com  
C-Troop:   Michelle Higginbotham 426-2899 jmjhhiggy@earthlink.net  
D-Troop:   Lisa Dover   960-0037 jlsadover@hotmail.com 
E-Troop:   Patricia Hernandez 764-1140 patricia@ncbeautifulhomes.com 
G-Troop:   Elisa Gozdzialski  860-1335 elisagoz@yahoo.com 
CMD/OPS:  Shanna Hargrove  483-0231 slm821997@hotmail.com 
SOROC:   Marsha Spencer   423-5644 marshypooh@aol.com 

Damon Haigh was commissioned to create an original JCU Print designed to celebrate the outstanding 
contributions that JCU members have made since its inception. Everyone who has seen the print agrees that 
Damon did an incredible job. This print makes a great gift for current and past unit members. In order to get 
your limited edition (500 signed/numbered) JCU Print, bring cash or check (payable to the JCU Activities 
Club) to the SGM while supplies last. The print costs $50 and if  you want a shipping tube please include an 
additional $3. If  you need the print to be mailed, include a shipping cost of  $10 (includes shipping tube). 

1980 2005 
The JCU Print 

Commemorating 25 years of JCU professionals  
 


